WINSCALES PARISH COUNCIL

Notice was given to Councillors of the General Meeting of the Winscales Parish Council numbered (045-
Mar) and was held on Monday 20 March 2023, 6.30pm, at the Hunday Manor Hotel, Workington.

Parish Councillors summoned to attend were Clirs Michele Twiss (Chair), Hilary Harrington (Vice Chair),
Carole Armstrong, Christopher West, Peter Gaston (PC & ABC Representative Councillor for Winscales).
Also invited was Representative Councillors for Winscales, Jimmy Grisdale, ABC, Marjorie Rae, CCC,
Denise Rollo, Cumberland Council

MINUTES

1. The Vice Chair Councillor Harrington was asked the chair the meeting in the absence of the
Chair. Apologies for absence were received by Clirs Michele Twiss and Peter Gaston.

2.  There were no Declaration of Pecuniary Interest to note.
3.  There were no members of the public present at the meeting.

4. There are currently two Parish Councillor Vacancies to be filled.

5.  The minutes of the last meeting held on 6 February 2023 and numbered (44-Feb) were
discussed and accepted, the Vice Chair signed as a true record, there were no matters
arising from Minutes held on 6 February 2023.

6. Funding and Projects
There is no update on the Tree Planting at Cumbria Academy for Autism for the Queens
Platinum Jubilee.

7. Representative Borough and County Councillors Session
Briefing updates from ABC, Clir Grisdale said it was his last meeting for ABC and that he
would be moving into his new role as councillor for Seaton, he said of the last few weeks of
Allerdale winding down, and the budgets being agreed by the new Cumberland Council.
Parish Councillors had no questions and no issues to report.

8. Business relating to Parish Matters
e  Clir Armstrong said of a broken bench on the path leading up to the golf course. The clerk
has checked with CCC and they have confirmed that it is not theirs so will not take
responsibility for its replacement. Councillors agreed to replacing the bench with a
recycled plastic, low maintenance bench. Cllr Harrington is to investigate planning
permissions for the new bench and the clerk will bring quotes to the next meeting.

e The clerk attended the Candidate & Agent Briefing for May 2023 local elections on 28th
February 2023 at 6pm as part of the preparation for the upcoming Town and Parish
Elections, on 04 May 2023. Nominations open on 21 March 2023 and close on 04 April
2023, the clerk collected the hard copy nomination packs at this time and handed out to
councillors before the meeting. Most forms were completed at the meeting and handed
back to the clerk to complete and deliver to Allerdale House. The clerk has organised a
briefing with the Election Team for the forms to be checked.

e The owner of Hunday Manor informed the clerk that the room hire charge for this meeting
had been waivered with a charge only of £15.00 for teas/coffees. The clerk thanked him
and informed councillors of his very kind gesture.

e  Clir Harrington said that the GDF project is not interested in Winscales as a facility site.
Workington, Maryport and Copeland have not been ruled out.

e  ClIr West said of finding a small area of common land in the Hunday area but unsuitable
to have as a seating area. Clir Harington suggested having a village hall buiit, the clerk
pointed out that the parish council has no lands, is more industrial buildings with a few
houses. A panel of Trustees would be required to progress this fudWect.

Signed by the Chair: 1™
CLERK: Angela Meek — (E) winscalesparishcouncil@gmail.com (T) 07741301878







